

## TIBBERTON & CHERRINGTON PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

### STEERING GROUP MEETING

November 14<sup>th</sup> 2019

**Present:** Cllr Nick Eyles (T&C PC), Kathy & Paul Cunningham, Nick Greenall, Steve Jaggs, Scott Marshall.

**19/13 Apologies:**

None

**19/14 Minutes:**

Minutes for meeting on 10/10/19 were adopted.

**19/15 Report on Progress since 10/10/19:**

NG – Geoff White has agreed to comment on the minerals situation when maps arrive.

NE - As agreed, most of the statistics had been forwarded to PC, with some to follow.

SJ - Fran Lancaster (TWC) has agreed to forward requested maps as PDF files suitable for printing up to A3. Would cater for larger format later if required.

NE - NP Update article appearing in Nov. Parish magazine.

**19/16 Revised Draft v1.3:**

Discussion led by PC

Section 1 Pages 1-11 (Why, How, By Whom & When) – near completion except for dates to be added later. Includes new historical backgrounds on Tibberton and Cherrington.

Section 2 Pages 15-27 (The Policies) – much work still to do, in response to further consultations.

Section 3 (Evidence Base)

Annex A (Architectural Character) - **NE** to check for planning applications rejected on architectural grounds.

Annex B (Parish Profile) - Agreed that this should be included. **NE** to provide figures for student population in T&W, & Travel to Work stats. **NG** to confirm the clubs using the Village Hall. **PC** to consider adding comments about current and proposed speed limits and roads being used as “rabbit-run” shortcuts. Agreed to amend Shop section to emphasise voluntary community nature and limited opening hours.

Annex C (links to Additional Technical Information) – has been checked.

**Action All** – By end of November, to read and feedback to PC on Draft v1.3 Sections 1 (inc p12-14) and the Annexes (esp. Comments in Annex B).

**19/17 Items for Action:**

Additional Drop-In Consultations – **NG** to speak to Emma Bishton about Village Hall bookings for a Saturday and a weekday afternoon in January (suggested dates: Saturday 11<sup>th</sup>/18<sup>th</sup> Jan; Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup>/15<sup>th</sup> Jan; Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup>/22<sup>nd</sup> Jan).

**All** – to consider who to include on list of other (non-‘residential’) stakeholders, including Harper Adams and T&WC, and how best to consult.

Timetable & Questionnaire – **NE** will email details of Edgmond’s NP timetable and questionnaire. **NG** offered to prepare a draft of both for T&C NP.

**NG** requested group be aware of the potential future development needs of Parish amenities/assets, e.g. the Village Hall & the Shop, when developing policies.

Parish Housing Needs Survey – **NE** to obtain from Jim Berry and send to **PC**.

**19/18 Date & Venue of next Meeting:**

December 12<sup>th</sup> 7pm @ Scott’s (1 River’s Edge, Tibberton)

Meeting closed at 9pm